
 Numurkah Secondary College  

Newsletter  
104 Tocumwal Road 

(03) 58621088 

Term 1 

Week 4 

NSC Online details 
 
Email: numurkahsc@education.vic.gov.au 

Website: www.numurkahsc.vic.gov.au 

Facebook: Numurkah Secondary College 
 

 School Council 

President: Kathleen Newby Vice President: Kelly Bloomfield 

Executive Officer: Cate Eddy Committee Members: Deanne 

Dewar, Chris Barnard, Louise Moss, Peter Smyth, Peta Russo, 

Angela Joy, Rachel Bonham 

Next meeting: 28th March—Annual General Meeting 

Principal’s Report 

How quickly times goes as we approach the middle of term 1. As our Facebook 
page and this newsletter show, there has been some great work happening.  
Our senior students hit the ground running with fundraising, starting off for their 
final year of events. The St Valentine’s Day activities were a lot of fun, and the 
serenading team certainly were a highlight.   
 
Our Curriculum Day yesterday included working with Dave Vinegrad and his 
Behaviour Matters program. This day enabled us to ensure our classroom 
practices consistently enable students to focus on their learning and we 
continue to build on our values of respect, excellence, aspiration and pride.  
 
School council is an important body in our school and provides opportunity for 
families and community members to contribute to our school. The time is 
nearing for the Annual General Meeting of the NSC School Council. Meetings are 
held twice per term. We currently have 4 parent vacancies and two Community 
vacancies. Existing members are welcome to reapply for these positions, but we 
also warmly welcome any new members to apply. Please check the information 
in this newsletter about what being part of our school council involves. Feel free 
to contact me at the school if you have any further questions. If you would like 
to nominate, select the hyperlink on the information page in this newsletter or 
collect a form from the office.  
 
Voluntary fees are an opportunity to support our school through parent 

payments and fundraising efforts. This support enables us to fund and subsidise 

our student programs across the curriculum. It also allows us to continue with 

upgrades and minor maintenance to school buildings and grounds, and ensure 

that classroom technology is made available for the benefit and enjoyment of all 

students. We welcome your contribution for the 2023 school year.  

You are asked to please review the recommended voluntary financial 

contributions schedule below for an indication of contributions for your child/

ren and how to make payments. Please feel free to contact the office if you 

would like to make staged payments or have questions. The link to year level 

payments is https://www.numurkahsc.vic.edu.au/parent-payments--

booklists.html 
 
**continued next page 
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‘The beautiful thing about learning is that no one can take it away from 

you.’ - B.B. King 

**continuation of Principal’s report 

It has been wonderful to see the year 9 students take up the opportunity to be part of the Live 4 Life pro-
gram run through Moira Shire. There is a strong emphasis on leadership and support, and I know our Crew 
will be amazing. Chelsea Luxford is leading this program for our school and will be working with this group 
throughout the program.  

35 students have expressed interest in the Instrumental Music Program being run at the school. This is a 
great response and these students have been provided with information and paperwork regarding payment 
and expectations to be enrolled in the program for this semester. 

Make sure you look through our Newsletter and check what is happening at NSC!      

 Cate Eddy 



‘I think it’s possible for ordinary people to choose to be extraordinary.’ - 
Elon Musk 

Meet the staff at NSC! 
Over the coming weeks, we will be introducing our staff to our NSC  Community. 

Name:  Abhay G P Singh 

This year I will be teaching Maths and Science. My hobbies are sport, reading, video games and 

motorcycles. I have studied a Bachelor of Science and grew up in Western Sydney. I have played 

a lot of sport and have enjoyed travelling around the world. My vision for 2023 is to create a safe 

place within my classroom for my students and that they can improve in the subject we are 

studying. 

Name:  Nathan Binks 

I am a new staff member to the NSC community and will be teaching Product, Design and 

Technology, and VCEVM Work Related Skills. My hobbies are four wheel driving, water skiing 

with family and breeding Heritage Wessex Saddleback pigs. I am married with 2 children, 2 

Labradors and 6 pigs. I am a motorsport enthusiast along with all things innovative. My 2023 

vision is to continue the great work of the NSC Technology staff and provide students with the 

skills required by our community. 

Name:  Lachlan Heard 

For 2023, I will be teaching  Humanities, VCEVM Literacy and Personal Development Skills.  I 

enjoy gardening and spending time with my 2 kids, 2 dogs and my wife Katie, who is the teacher at 

SEDA in Shepparton. I have been teaching since 2000. I was born in Numurkah and went to 

school in Shepparton. I now live back in Shepparton. My vision for 2023 is to get to know as 

many staff, students and parents as I can and support students to be happy and achieve their best. 

Name:  Jake Heggart 

This year I will be working in the areas of Numeracy Intervention and Education Support. I enjoy 

going to the gym, camping, fishing, movies and TV. 2023 is the second year of living in Numurkah 

and I love it. I play footy, love NFL and I am currently building a house. My vision for 2023 is to 

learn a lot onsite at NSC to help with my studies at La Trobe University. 

Name:  Rachel Connell 

English and Humanities are the areas I will be teaching in 2023 at NSC. I enjoy reading, cross-

stitching, walking, watching anime and singing. I am left handed, my favourite foods are lasagne 

and chocolate and I like singing in the car on my way to work. I also like nerding out over books 

and anime. My 2023 vision is to get an Anime Club running and to become a helpful, friendly and 

recognised part of the community at NSC! 

Name:  Anthony Exton 

This year I am the Year 8 Year Level Leader and teaching VCEVM Work Related Skills, Small 

Furniture Production, Maths and MYLNS Numeracy. I enjoy water skiing in the warmer months, 

fishing, camping and travelling to see our homegrown attractions. I started teaching at GOTAFE, 

assisting apprentice Cabinet Makers and Carpenters develop their skills. I then moved onto 

secondary teaching. I live in Shepparton with my wife. My vision for 2023 is to develop more as an 

educator. I have plans to incorporate VET Building and Construction into the curriculum in the 

future and share my experiences as opportunities arise. 



At NSC, we are ready to learn when we bring a fully charged laptop to class. 

ENGAGEMENT AND WELLBEING 

 

Attendance Matters! 

Well done and thank you to our 166 students who have shown over 90% 

attendance so far this year. Naturally sometimes things happen like illnesses and 

other emergencies. Hopefully this is very rare, but  if that does happen and you 

can, please let the school know so your attendance information is always accurate! 

Attendance every day makes a big difference. Missing a few days here and there 
might not seem like a big deal but it can quickly add up over years of schooling. 
Check out the information from our friends at the NSW Department of Education… 
missing 1 day a fortnight adds up to missing 1 year of education over your school 
journey! How much more could you learn and experience in that extra year? 

The Resilience Project @ Home 

Taking a moment to reflect on positive things can take us from being 7 times 
more likely to see things as negative, to being 3 times more likely to see things 
as positive.  



Term 1 week 2 Positive Chronicle recipients 

9 positives: Amy Wyatt, Heather Michelmore, Elise Kirby 

8 positives: Ryley Hampson 

7 positives: Lucas Hendy, Lachlan Cartledge, Bonnie Russo, Marli Salter, Bridget Brown, 

Joshua Moody, Ella Parkinson 

6 positives: Christopher Boschetti, Charles Hodge, Shelby Warriner, Hayley—Anne McGill, 

Chianne Burnett-Miller, Ashton Van Taarling, Connie Harris, Hunter Kubeil, Baelan Saxton, 

Ivy Henderson, Tegan Stevenson 

5 positives: Lily Amber Grover, Mitchel Blight, Ellina Grasso, Holly Philpot, Hannah Grigg, 

Aiden Woolley, Chase Adams, Damiano Grasso, Matthew Koeleman, Kayla Gerity, Ocean 

Frost, Blake Lawson, Leila Thornell, Keira Dekker 

School is a building which has four walls with tomorrow inside—  

Lon Watters 

Term 1 week 3 Positive Chronicle recipients 

10 positives:  Ella Parkinson, Heather Michelmore 

9 positives: Elise Kirby, Lachlan Cartledge, Hunter Kubeil, Bethany Grigg, Noah Johnson, 

Ryley Hampson, Heidi Webb, 

8 positives: Lucas Hendy, Ivy Henderson 

7 positives: Tobie Lomax-Davie, Amy Wyatt, Olivia Hanley, Bonnie Russo, Wyatt Hendy-

Smith, Bridget Brown, Baelan Saxton, Bronte Moylan, Declan Crisp, Ashton Van Taarling 

6 positives: Robert Webb, Teleisha Beverley, Shev Perry, Degan Ryan, Anna Newham, Elisha 

McCoombes, Rylee Bullock, Daniel Callander, Tegan Stevenson, Leila Thornell, Marshall 

Duncan, Blake Lawson 

5 positives: Charles Hodge, Lee Decker, Shelby Warriner, Lilly-Amber Grover, Liam Woolley, 

Marli Salter, Keira Dekker, Hayley Newby, Holly Piacentini, Matt Hibberson, Demii McKellar, 

Tyler Bodsworth, Paige Hampson, Violet Mongan 



At NSC, we are ready to learn when we bring our pens and books to 

class. 

Getting to know our 2023 Year 7 students 

Our Year 7 students will be sharing a little about themselves in our 

newsletter each fortnight. Welcome all Year 7 students to our NSC 

community and we hope you enjoy your time with us. 

Name: Bella   Nickname: Belle or Bub 

Likes: Skating, P.E. and Maths 

Strengths: Making new friends easily, being a good listener and a good friend. 

Goals: When I finish school, I want to become a lawyer or psychologist. 

Best thing about NSC: Making new friends and all the different classes. 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to Cooking. 

Name: Billy   

Likes: Football 

Strengths: Football 

Goals: To become an AFL footballer. 

Best thing about NSC: The awesome canteen!!! 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to Woodwork. 

Name: Charlie 

Likes: Lego, Minecraft and T-ball 

Strengths: Building Lego and playing sports 

Goals: I want to be an expert Lego builder when I grow up. 

Best thing about NSC: It is really close to home. 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to Woodwork. 

Name: Charlotte  Nickname: Charli 

Likes: Riding my bike and hanging out with friends 

Strengths: Maths and being a good friend. I am really good at telling when friends are upset and I am also 

good at drawing.    

Goals: To make more friends and do my best at all subjects. 

Best thing about NSC: More opportunities to learn more about things and do more stuff. 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to all my classes and meeting new people. 

Name: Declan  Nickname: Deckstar 

Likes: Basketball and video games 

Strengths: Basketball, video games and soccer 

Goals: Not sure yet. 

Best thing about NSC: P.E. and definitely woodwork. 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to cooking and summer and winter sports. 

Name: Emilia   Nickname: Emmy 

Likes: Animals, Nature, Gardening, Maths, Science, Humanities, English and Woodwork 

Strengths: Making people feel comfortable and being a good friend. I am also good at sports. 

Goals: To become a Zoologist or Marine Biologist 

Best thing about NSC: The classes and teachers. 

This year at NSC, I am looking forward to what I am going to learn. 



 

At NSC, we are ready to learn when we leave our mobile phones, hats 

and hoodies in our lockers. 

Valentines Day 2023 

Love was in the air  for our annual 

Year 12 Valentines Day fundraiser. 

Year 12 students serenaded and sold 

cakes and slices raising $440.55 

to go towards their Valedictory 

celebrations at the end of                   

the year. 

Zooper Dooper Friday 

On Friday 17th February our Year 12 cohort helped students to 

stay cool on what was a very hot day. Zooper Doopers were sold at 

both recess and lunchtime with all money raised going toward the 

Year 12 Valedictory celebrations. Thankyou to all who 

supported and helped raised $60 on the 

day. 

 

 



‘Minds are like parachutes, they only function when they are open’  

- James Dewar 

Year 11 

VCE VM 

Personal development  

skills 

The Year 11 VCE VM PDS group has 
been working with Ms. Harman on 
learning about Personal Identity 
and Emotional Intelligence. 
Students had to work in small 
groups to design a contraption to 
hold a raw egg so it could be 
dropped from a height, with the 
aim of the egg not to break.  

Students had a set of supplies 
they could use (balloon, icy pole 
sticks, 1m sticky tape, 2m string, 

20cm square of cardboard, 1 
sheet of newspaper). Groups 

could trade supplies with Ms H 
if they needed more of them to 

use. Students were having to use 
time management, cooperation, 

leadership, self-motivation, 
feedback and problem solving 
skills to complete this task.  

Through an Active Schools grant, NSC recently purchased 3 brand new outdoor table tennis tables 
for our students to enjoy. Students are having fun with the new equipment, bats and balls being 
available to borrow during lunchtimes every day from the shed at the end of the C corridor. 
Between the times of 1:40 and 1:50, The shed is open with all sorts of great sporting equipment 
available to loan, Thanks to the Victorian Government for their contribution of these great tables. 
One table is located outside C5/C6 under the vines and the other two tables can be found in the 
courtyard area.  

Table Tennis  
Tables 



‘Success is the sum of small efforts, repeated day in and day out’  

- Robert Collier 

On the 14th of February, or better known as Valentine’s Day, my year 12 Psychology class 
was fortunate enough to be a part of an experiment using an HHI (Human-Human 
Interface) to investigate conscious and unconscious responses. This device allowed our brain 
to command our partner’s movements by simply attaching these things called electrodes 
(you would have seen these at the hospital when monitoring heart rates!) to our forearms, 
as well as your partner’s forearms, with one person being the controller and the other being 
controlled. Your brain normally commands your movements by sending signals down 
axons of your motor neurons to your muscles which can be read as electrical discharge. 
However, after having the controller tense their arm muscles to find a way to spike the 
HHI, a TENS machine is then used to carry through the neural impulse; therefore making 
our (the controlled) hand, arm, and fingers move involuntarily due to the interception of 
our own neural messages. The sensation was indescribable, but so incredibly fascinating.  
My year 12 Psychology class did this to test if our nervous systems could be overridden by a 
stronger impulse; and we proved ourselves right! We thank  Ms. Matthews for granting us 
this opportunity!  

 

Rhiannon Jose 

Year 12 Psychology 

 

Also during Psychology, Chelsea was lucky enough to celebrate 
turning 18 with her classmates, Ms Matthews and a delicious Cake.  



‘Our greatest weakness lies in giving up. The most certain way to  

succeed is always to try just one more time’ - Thomas A Edison 

Luna Club  
 

Hello! I am Chels the School counsellor, I have been 
studying mental health for 10 years and recently 
completed my Masters of Counselling and 
Psychotherapy. Throughout COVID I began exploring 
various tools for self awareness which included tarot 
cards, oracle cards and reiki. I merged these tools with 
my knowledge of the human mind and psychological 
ethics. This year I am offering a space through “Luna 
Club” as an open and optional space to explore such 

tools as well as crystals, moon cycles, connecting with nature and 
understanding the self. So far students have loved asking 
questions, sharing their own knowledge and bringing along some   
of their own items to share with the group.  

Live4Life 

Congratulations to our Live4Life Crew of 2023! Youth Live4Life is a registered 
health promotion charity, bringing together rural and regional communities to 
improve youth mental health and wellbeing. Live4Life communities deliver 
Teen and accredited Youth Mental Health First Aid training in schools and the 
wider community, create local partnerships to lead conversations about 
mental health that reduce stigma, and promote young leaders as mental 
health ambassadors. 

Our Live4Life crew will be running various events and activities throughout 
the year including R U OK Day. Nadia Ruggi, Connor Ciccone, Bridget Brown, 
Taleisha Manzone, Heidi Webb and Skye Young are our core crew who will 
represent Numurkah Secondary College at events throughout the year. Making 
up the rest of crew who will attend meetings and assist in events at school 
are Akaysia Fitzgerald, Jacinda Blight, Charlie Payne, Keira Dekker, Hunter 
Kubeil, Brianna Boyden and Heather Michelmore.  



NSC Careers News. 

‘The world is moving at a tremendous rate; going, no one knows where. We must prepare our children, 
not for the world of the past, not for our world, but for their world – the world of the future.’ 
-John Dewey, philosopher, psychologist & educational reformer, 1946 

WHAT LOCAL EMPLOYERS WANT  

VALUES BEHAVIOURS SKILLS 
  

Good work ethic Follows instructions Effective communica-
tion 

Pride in work Motivated Creativity 

Motivated to work Willing to learn   
Reliable Shows up for work   
Will ‘have a go’ Asks questions   
Passion for work Responsible & mature   
  Good attitude   

Year 10, Year 11 & Year 12 students   

White Card is a mandatory work card required in Australia, it is being offered to interested NSC students, Thursday 6
th
 

April at NSC, at a cost of $88. 

Call into the office asap to grab an expression of Interest form, more information on Facebook and Compass  

Year 10  

Work experience is timetabled for the week beginning Monday 11
th
 September – Friday 15

th
 September  

Start thinking about where or what you may like explore as a possible career option! It is compulsory for all year 10 

students to participate in work experience. 

On Friday 10th March during Focus, you will meet Morgan Marx & Abbey Monk from GMLLEN. They will be conducting 

one on one interviews with all Year 10 students to gauge what industries we need to source placements and how best to 

utilise the SWL Portal.          

Throughout 2023, NSC CAREER NEWS will be a platform to showcase student experiences and opportunities. 

Structured Workplace Learning Portal - SWL link 

https://workplacements.education.vic.gov.au/search/ 

Numurkah Secondary College Careers website aims to support students to be job ready. 

Check out the career’s website  www.numurkahcareers.com 

If you need advice drop in and see Cathy (Tuesday – Friday) located in the Library or text, phone or send an email. 

 

Cathy O’Sullivan 

E: cathy.osullivan@education.vic.gov.au 

M: 0476 496 352 

‘I’m not telling you its going to be easy, I’m telling you its going to be 

worth it— Art Williams 

https://workplacements.education.vic.gov.au/search/
http://www.numurkahcareers.com
mailto:cathy.osullivan@education.vic.gov.au


‘The future belongs to those who believe in the beauty of their dreams’  

- Eleanor Roosevelt 



‘Education is the key to unlocking the world, a passport to freeedom’  

- Oprah Winfrey 

NSC School Council Election 2023 

What is a school council and what does it do? 

All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that are given powers to set the 

broad direction of a school, in accordance with Ministerial Order 1280 Constitution of Government School Councils, and the 

Education and Training Reform Act 2006. In doing this, a school council may directly influence the quality of education for 

students. 

 

Who is on the school council? 

For most primary school councils, there are several possible categories of membership: 

A mandated elected parent member category – more than one-third of the total members must be from this category. De-

partment employees can be parent members at their child’s school providing that they are not engaged in work at the 

school. 

A mandated elected school employee member category – members of this category make up no more than one-third of 

membership. The principal of the school is automatically one of these members. 

An optional community member category – members are co-opted by a decision of the council because of their special 

skills, interests or experience. Department employees are not eligible to be community members. 

 

Why is parent membership so important? 

Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills and a range of experiences and knowledge 

that can help inform and shape the direction of the school. 

Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying and may also find that their children 

feel a greater sense of belonging. 

 

Do I need special experience to be on school council? 

Each member brings their own valuable skills and knowledge to the role, however, in order to successfully perform their du-

ties, councillors may need to gain some new skills and knowledge.  

It is important to have an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with others to help shape the 

school’s future. 

 

How can you become involved? 

By participating in, and voting in the school council elections, which are held in Term 1 each year. However, ballots are only 

held if more people nominate as candidates than there are positions vacant. 

In view of this, you might consider: 

standing for election as a member of the school council 

encouraging another person to stand for election. 



What do you need to do to stand for election? 

The principal will issue a Notice of Election and Call for nominations in Term 1 of each year. Council elections must be 

completed by 31 March, unless varied by the Minister for Education. 

If you stand for election, you can arrange for someone to nominate you as a candidate or, you can nominate yourself in the 

parent member category. You can only be nominated by another member of the same electorate that you are eligible for 

(e.g. a member of the parent electorate may only nominate another parent of that electorate) 

Department employees with a child enrolled at a school where they are not engaged in work, are eligible to nominate for 

parent membership at that school. 

Return your completed nomination form to the principal within the time stated on the Notice of Election. You will receive a 

Nomination Form Receipt via post, email or by hand delivery.  

Generally, if there are more nominations than vacancies a ballot will be conducted in the two weeks after the call for 

nominations has closed. 

Remember 

Consider standing for election to school council. 

Ask the principal for instructions if you are not sure what to do. 

Be sure to vote if the election goes to ballot. 

Contact the principal if you are unsure about what is required at any stage of the election process. 

 

Nomination forms can be found by following the links below: 

Form 3 Self Nomination Form Parent Category.pdf 

Form 4 Nomination Form Parent Category.pdf 

file:///C:/Users/09368802/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/9JG0EK1F/Form%203%20%20Self%20Nomination%20Form%20Parent%20Category.pdf
file:///C:/Users/09368802/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/9JG0EK1F/Form%204%20%20Nomination%20Form%20Parent%20Category.pdf





